
East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission Meeting Minutes 

Meeting held 3/21/13 - 6:30 p.m. at the Middle Haddam Library. There were 9 members present - Monica Kangley, Shirley Brooks, Val Bozzi, Kevin Gunning, Elizabeth Sennett, Sheila Tomlinson, Melissa Pionzio, Steven Kelley and Carol Lane. Members read through the minutes from the Feb. 21 meeting which they approved with a few typos and name clarifications. Monica Kangley said the Middle Haddam Library has invited us to use the library for our meetings.

No public comment 

Old Business
-Marlborough Arts Center Request to be included in the commission’s calendar of events and Facebook Page posts - Melissa Pionzio has been posting MAC events on the commission’s Facebook page, and includes that the center is a regional non-profit that serves East Hampton residents. The town manager's assistant Cathy Sirois said it’s no problem and that the town includes the center's events on its web page. 

-Tri-fold board. Bob Berlin, who owns an art supply shop, said he will create a tri-fold display board for the commission which will be used as an informational tool wherever we go. 

-UMASS Amherst Arts Extension Service PDF Conducting a Cultural Assessment work kit was downloaded and then emailed to each commission member. Monica brought the kit to Cathy Sirois at the town manager’s office and she made copies for each of us. The workbook would be a good item to focus on at our next meeting. Steven Kelley suggested we come with ideas and questions after we all review the kit.  Members said they thought the kit looked good from what they had seen so far. It's a step by step manual on what we as a group have been trying to do for the past year. Amherst has requested that the kit not be sold or redistributed outside the group. 

New Business
- Report on the town manager and town council's recent Community Conversation for Visioning: Coalition Building initiative - an event where everyone in the community had the chance to share their ideas about what they want the community of East Hampton to be in the future. Monica Kangley, Shirley Brooks and Elizabeth Sennett attended the meeting, held last Thursday at 5 p.m. at the town hall. The event was pretty well attended, the room was full, they said. Monica said she felt the meeting paralleled what we as a commission are trying to do with our needs assessment for the town.  Monica referred to a sponsors/coalition members’ sign-up sheet which invites organizations in town to participate in the community conversations for visioning initiative. The sheet was distributed at the community conversation meeting. 

Monica said she heard that people thought this type of initiative had been done already, but she said she believes that if everyone attends this one, and channels their energies together, this community conversation could really work out. It has happened before, this type of community visioning, she said, but it seemed to have just fizzled out. The next community conversation meeting is March 28 at 6PM, at a place to be determined. It will be the Rivereast to let everyone know. Val Bozzi said she’d like to know what the goal of the initiative is. Steven said the more we spread the word about the community discussion to our own individual groups that we are affiliated with, the better. Commission members agreed to fill out the Sign-up sheet together as a group, which we did during the March 21 meeting. There was discussion for each question, such as what we were qualified to do including distributing information, presenting information to the individual groups that we are affiliated with, recruiting participants from the commission, providing in-kind services when we complete our own town needs assessment goals. 

Val said we may need to recruit people from the town conversation group to assist us in completing our own assessment, which looks time consuming and will require leg work. For now we don’t know where the town conversation initiative is going, Val said, so we should wait before we commit ourselves to too much. We can help out with sharing information on the cultural and arts scene in town through our calendar and Facebook page. We need to complete our own assessment, members agreed, but it is also important to show our interest in this conversation initiative and become a part of it. We are interested in being part of the dialogue, Val said. Carol said she thinks the town manager is putting out a wide net through this conversation initiative to learn who East Hampton is, and what people want or need for the town. Asking people what they want the town to invest in. Members agreed that we can participate as interested parties, serve as a liaison to the arts and cultural community. Once we have our assessment completed; that would be a big thing to be able to offer, but we are not ready to offer that yet. Steven said he thought we could make a list of ideas and offer them. We are in our own discovery phase as a commission. The commission agreed that we would like to have our commission name included in all advertising and publicity in the community conversation initiative. Commission members who are interested in attending these conversation meetings are welcome to do so on behalf of the commission. We can give the town officials involved in the group our email and information about our calendar and Facebook page. 

-Friends of the Village Meeting held the first Thursday of the month at Higher Grounds Coffee Shop in the Village. Melissa attended the meeting and reported that discussions included future events in the village and the Jingle Bell Parade in December. Village friends suggested ways in which to keep visitors in the village longer by starting the Jingle Bell event earlier, asking for sponsors for additional activities to draw in more people, take away the big tree lighting and have a smaller lighted holiday display on the Congregational Church Lawn. This is a typically a busy day because there is a Breakfast with Santa in the morning. Because of sound issues the Victorian Carolers group that the EDC hired were not able to be heard as well as they could have been during the event. Commission members agreed village events are Friends of the Village initiatives, along with help from the EDC and we as a commission can support their efforts by promoting the events in our calendar and let the group do the planning. Melissa will continue to attend the village meetings. 

-Commission Vacancy
Recently nominated commission member Robert Berlin is no longer on the commission. He was asked to submit a letter of resignation by the town council because he is not a registered voter - even though it was town council members who appointed him. Arts and culture commission members agreed to invite members of the public to apply to fill the vacancy.  Our student liaison Steven Kelley said he is interested in applying. He is 18 and votes and would be able to fill the vacancy. He graduates from high school this year. Do we need a student liaison?  Once Steven graduates, we could as the high school principal to put an invitation in the school newsletter next year to see if any student is interested in serving as student liaison. 

-Commissioner reports
Melissa said she was asked to be on the Goff House board. The Goff House is a facility that it highly used and booked. Monica Kangley and Carol Lane said. The board also sponsors a music gazebo series each summer with financial support from local businesses and organization. The board also oversees the building and there is an apartment in the building and a museum. There is a mortgage to be paid on the building. The meeting is held on the first Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m. 

Sheila Tomlinson said she was invited to attend to the Republican Town Committee meeting this Sunday. The group is looking for municipal candidates. The group also asked Sheila to present an arts and culture report. Monica said she would brush up the report we presented to the town council and include information about our meeting with John Cusano from the state office of the arts. 

Steven said the Old Home Day theme his year is Broadway musicals. The OHD web site will have forms for people to use to sign up for booths, parade participation or to volunteer. The commission members agreed to have a booth at the fair and use our tri fold information board, print out information sheets about the commission and order a table cloth with the town logo.  Steven visited the state office of arts and tourism, saw John Cusano, and met with members of the office. His family's Pumpkintown event held in the fall at their business Paul & Sandy's Too will be part of the Big E Connecticut building this year and the state’s Still Revolutionary initiative. The town’s arts & culture commission will receive a certificate as the go to for arts and culture for East Hampton. Sears Park is not going to be part of it because it is not open to the general public, only town residents who pay to get in. Commission members expressed their pride in Steven. 

Melissa urged Steven and all commission members to take pictures at the arts and cultural events in town that they attend, which we can incorporate on our trifold information board. Steven urged commissioners to visit the state office of arts and tourism. 

Kevin Gunning suggested that the table cover could be something we purchase through our commission budget and include our own logo

Monica Kangley said she is having a hard time getting into the arts and culture e-mail. Melissa said she will walk her through it and will email commission members the link and passwords again. 

-Upcoming Events 
Shirley Brooks reminded the group that the Chatham Historical Society's antique appraisal day on Saturday, March 23 at the library starting at 9 a.m.
East Hampton Public Schools is having an art show on Tuesday, from 5 to 7 p.m. and includes artwork from all schools and a musical performance. 

The annual East Hampton Art Show will be on the Congregational Church Lawn on June 1 - hopefully without rain. The East Hampton Art Association is hosting two visiting artists on March 27 and April 24 during its regular meeting. Notices about the artists will be in the Rivereast. 

June 8 is Connecticut Tourism Day; East Hampton Village Center Strawberry Fields Festival at 9:30 a.m. and backstage tours at the Goodspeed 9:30 - 1PM East Haddam

June 15 from 10:30 - 1PM is the Goodspeed's 50th Anniversary Community Day Celebration.

-No public comments. 
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